Translated from Chinese Mandarin
Geneva, 30 of May 2014

We have received the letter sent on April 1, 20b4nfthe United Nations Human Rights Council
by Chair-Rapporteur of the Working Group on ArhiyreDetention; Chair-Rapporteur of the
Working Group on Enforced or Involuntary Disappe&es; Special Rapporteur on the promotion
and protection of the right to freedom of opiniomdaexpression; Special Rapporteur on the
situation of human rights defenders; and Specigip@eeur on torture and other cruel, inhuman
or degrading treatment or punishment (UA G/SO 218/SO 217/1 GO 214(67-17) G/SO
214(107-9) G/SO 214 (53-24) CHN3/2014). Our reptiesas follows:

Gao Zhisheng is a man of Han ethnical origin. He tarn in April, 1964. He is from Dong Shan

District, Urumgi City, Xinjiang Uyghur Autonomousegion. On December 22, 2006, he was
sentenced to three years imprisonment with fivergygarobation and one year deprivation of
political rights by the Beijing Intermediate Pedpl€ourt No.1 on a charge of crime of incitement
of subverting state power. On December 16, 201 Beijing Intermediate People’s Court No.1
decided, according to the law, to cancel the figarg’ probation for him. At the same time, his
three year prison sentence with one year deprivatigolitical rights is maintained and executed.
Gao is in the process of serving his sentenceeaStta Ya Prison, Xinjiang Autonomous Region.
He is in sound health during his serving senteAceording to law, the prison guarantees his right
to communications and his right to personal visits.

The Chinese government requests that the abovaéanedttext be included, in full, in the United
Nations documentations.
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No. GJ/40/2014

The Permanent Mission of the People’s Republic of China to the United Nations Office at
Geneva and other International Organizations in Switzerland presents its compliments to the
Office of the High Commissioner for Human Rights and with reference to the letter [UA
G/SO 218/2 G/SO 217/1 G/SO 214 (67-17) G/SO 214 (107-9) G/SO 214 (33-24) CHN
3/2014] dated 1 April 20314, has the honour to transmit herewith the attached reply by the
Chinese Government.

The Permanent Missicn of the People’s Republic of China to the United Nations Office at
Geneva and other International Organizations in Switzerland avails itself of this opporturiity
to renew to the Office of the High Commissioner for Human Rights the assurances of its
highest consideration.

Office of the High Commissioner for Human Rights
GENEVA
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